
Dates to remember: 
 
DANWA General Meeting— 
Calvary Christian Church in the 
annex just north of the church, 
3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, 
second Monday of the month. 
 
The Patrol Meeting will follow 
the General Membership meet-
ing at the Calvary Christian 
Church annex.  
 
CERT General Training Meet-
ing, at 7:00 pm, Del City Com-
munity Center, second Tuesday 
of the month. 

 
Hello everyone, 
 
 Just before I wrote this article I heard on the news that the Fire Chief of Nichols 
Hills was shot and killed in his home during a home invasion.  Supposedly the person that 
committed the shooting entered the home through an unlocked side garage door and 
unlocked back entry door into the house.  I have written before about keeping the door 
between the garage and the house locked when the garage door is open or while the out-
side entry door is open.  The motive for the shooting is unknown at this time; it could have 
been to burglarize the house and were surprised to find someone home.  We had a bur-
glary in our area a couple of years back where the intruders were surprised by the resi-
dent and shot and killed her.  My wife and I keep all outside doors locked when we are 
inside.  That may have been a good thing; as a couple of weeks ago my wife looked out 
the patio door into the back yard and saw a person with a pulled up hooded sweat shirt in 
our back yard.   Mind you know, my back yard is surrounded by a six foot stockade fence 
and all gates are padlocked so he had to climb over the fence.  When noticed he ran and 
climbed back over the fence.  It is in my opinion, “better to be safe than sorry”.  (since this 
initial writing, the Fire Chief’s wife has been arrested, accused of the murder and is in 
custody.  However, the scenario is still very true and a real possibility.  Don’t hesitate to 
lock doors and windows). 
 
 Along with keeping the doors locked is this; A couple of days ago I received a call 
from one of our members.  A senior lady that lives alone called and told me of this inci-
dent.  She said that a person knocked on her door and said he had some leftover material 
from another job and noticed she had cracks in her driveway.  He said he would fill the 
cracks for free so she agreed.  Shortly after starting the job, the man told her that he 
needed to go inside her home to set down.  She told him he could set down outside but 
he insisted he needed to go inside.  After again refusing to let the man in her home he 
left.  (Without finishing)  This member did the absolute right thing by refusing to let this 
person in her home.  I’m sure that his motives were not good.  I only wish that she had 
called the police as soon as it happened and maybe they could have found and ques-
tioned this (I’m going to be nice) person.  Never let anyone and I mean anyone into your 
home that you do not know unless you have arranged the visit; such as carpet cleaning, 
appliance repair, delivery, etc.  I have read several times about people letting someone 
they did not know into their home, to use the phone, get a drink, use the bathroom, etc. 
only to find their purse or other valuables missing after this person left. 
 
 A quick reminder here that we will have Representative Scott Inman at our No-
vember Membership Meeting on the 14

th
 at 7 PM.  So please come join us then or for any 

Membership Meeting, we will really be glad to have you.  Be Safe. 
 

   James Standfill  677-2333 danwapres@flash.net 

 
A reminder that DANWA tended dump is October 14-16. 
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DANWA Officers, email, and web-

site info. 

President - James Standfill 677-2333 
Email:danwapres@flash.net 

Vice President - John Hirsch 670-3971 

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 672-0409 

Treasurer - Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

Asst. Treasurer - RoseMary Bolton  

670-3690 

Patrol Captain - —we still need one—
Email: —————————- 

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite  

672-0409  Email: danwanews@cox.net 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

District Captains:  These are the peo-
ple responsible for getting your newslet-
ters to the block captains for delivery. 

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878 

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923 

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044 

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

  DANWA Website  
  www.danwa.org  

——————————- 
Del City  

Code Enforcement  
670-7379 

codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com 
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Lend a hand! 
We need Block Captains for: 

 

 1. S.E. 43rd between Sunnylane and Wofford 
 

Please call Jim 677-5044 
 

2. One-half of Angela between Oakbrook 
and Angela Circle 

 
Please Call Yvonne 670-3971 

 
Block captains are a vital part of our volunteers who 

deliver the newsletter to our neighbors. 
 

WE still need some help for block captains—Some 
people are delivering two and three routes, can you 

give them a hand? 
Would you like to help?  It’s good exercise one day a 

month. 
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September 2011 Meeting Highlights 

 

Seventeen members and one guest were  
welcomed to the meeting. 

 
The Boy Scouts posted the colors and lead the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

The secretary and treasurer’s reports were  
reviewed and approved. 

 
Crime stats were provided and discussed. 

 
Old business: 

Reminder of the Orval Ray cook out. 
Reminder of Del City’s Nat’l Nite Out 

A representative from Del Quest presented the  
function of the Del Quest Program. 

Reminder of the free dump October 14-16  
 

New business:  
Motion to purchase glo-stick bracelets for  

Halloween handouts—passed 
 

Ron McCall won the door prize. 

DANWA Area Crime Statistics for 

July 2011 plus City wide stats 
 

Prowler =  1  (1)  [0]  {3} 
42xx Wofford   08/13/2011 03:55 
 

Vandalism =  0 (3)  [3]  {27} 

 

Larceny =  8  (8)  [3]  {61} 

48xx Del View   08/02/2011 10:30 
42xx Spiva   08/08/2011 15:46 
36xx Sunnylane (Business) 08/11/2011 10:29 
48xx Kristie (Apartment) 08/11/2011 13:24 
44xx SE 38

th
 St   08/22/2011 21:37 

43xx SE 39
th
 St.   08/23/2011 11:08 

32xx Epperly Dr.  08/26/2011 22:51 
38xx Del View   08/31/2011 19:36 
 
Residential Burglary =  3  (0)  [2]  {35}  
42xx Epperly Dr.  08/10/2011 07:35 
47xx SE 41

st
 St.   08/12/2011 11:29 

39xx Bismarc   08/21/2011 15:36 
 
Robbery/Extortion =  1  (1)  [1]  {3} 
30xx Vickie (Apartment) 08/03/2011 09:10 
 
Stolen Vehicle =  4  (3)  [0]  {15} 
48xx Kristie (Apartment) 08/06/2011 20:58 
48xx Kristie (Apartment) 08/20/2011 16:19 
44xx Sooner (Apartment) 08/21/2011 06:59 
44xx Sooner (Apartment) 08/22/2011 15:36 
 
Burglary of Business =  1  (0)  [0]  {3} 
47xx SE 29

th
 St (Business) 08/12/2011 03:13 

 
Auto Burglary =  1  (1  [0]  {16} 
43xx SE 29

th
 St. (Business) 08/01/2011 08:56 

 

() = Prior month counts 
{} = Same month prior year 
{} = Del City wide counts for same period 

 
Happy Birthday to Dawna B. 
Happy Birthday to Julie Q. 

 
From Pat S. 
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Accounting and Tax Service, Inc. 

Home Town, Year Round  

Service 
Over 30 years in Del City 

4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok  73117 

677-6026 

677-7023 (fax) 

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA 

Jimmie Nolen 

jimmie@nolens.biz 

www.nolens.biz 

5/12 3/12 

N o t I c e — a n y   a n d  a l l   a d ’  s   p l a c e d   I n   t h e   D e l   A I r e   D e f e n d e r   a r e   p a I d   a d v e r t I s e m e n t s   

Townsend thanks you for us-
ing the recycling bins for your 

old newspapers and  
magazines—the money  

collected is very helpful for 
the children attending  

Townsend. 

Neighborhood Watch Association  DANWA Short membership application form 
P.O. Box 55558 
Del City, OK 73155 
Membership to DANWA is 1 March to 28 February the following year and dues are ($12.00).  If joining through the year, dues are 
prorated as follows: Apr-$11, May-$10, Jun-$9, Jul-$8, Aug-$7, Sep-$6, Oct-$5, Nov-$4 Dec-$3, Jan-$2, Feb-$1.  Provide the fol-
lowing information along with membership dues to the above address. 
 
Address:___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Last Name:_____________________  First Name___________________________ Cell Phone:_____________ 
 
Home Phone:____________________  Work Phone:____________________ Safe Room:___ Storm Cellar:___ 
 
Spouse/Other Name:________________________Work Phone:______________Cell Phone:_______________ 
 
Names of Children in Home:___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Emergency Contact Name:______________________________________Phone:_________________________ 
 
Please provide as much information as possible since it could be necessary to contact the individual in an emergency.  
This registration is for the sole possession of the Del Aire Neighborhood Watch Association (DANWA) and is protected 
from any unauthorized disclosure other than to local law enforcement officials, the officers and patrollers of DANWA and 
is for official use only. 
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       Scout Corner 
 
Hello DANWA,  
 
 Troop 60 would like to congratulate Matt Kirk on his earning the rank of Eagle.  Eagle rank 
is the highest rank attainable in scouting.  It marks the end of one venture and the start of another.  
As a Eagle Scout he is charged with holding the highest standards of conduct and code, to himself 
and to others.  After the board of review our first Eagle Scout and the most recent Eagle Scout met 
Billy Simms at his BBQ shop on Air Depot on Saturday. 

                   
 

 Next Month we have a Webelos Woods camp-out where we are planning to teach some simple fishing skills  
              to the younger cub scouts at Eagle Lake.  We still have some boating to do, GPS work and fishing. 
 
 We Also want to Thank DANWA for their support for the Troop.  Without them we could not do the things we do. 
 
 Check out some of our pics at…http://photobucket.com/Troop60SFSR  
 
 If you have a son interested in getting out and learning some interesting stuff, come down to one of our  
             meetings.   
 
 Please save your aluminum cans for us.  If you have cans you can call (John- 672-0633) or drop them off.   
             Remember each bag helps pay for dues, equipment and the cost of events down. 
 
 Please no aluminum pans or foils. The metal recyclers yell at me when there is foil in the bags. 
 
 Thanks, 
 
 John, SM Troop 60 

http://photobucket.com/Troop60SFSR

